
 

   

25 September 2018 
 
 
 
Hon Grant Robertson Hon Phil Twyford 
Minister of Finance Minister of Housing & Urban Development 
Private Bag 18 888 Private Bag 18 888 
Parliament Buildings Parliament Buildings 
Wellington 6160 Wellington 6160 
 
Hon Nanaia Mahuta  
Minister of Local Government  
Private Bag 18 888  
Parliament Buildings  
Wellington 6160  
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Ministers, 
 
Request for independent residential construction costs inquiry  
 
I am writing on behalf of Local Government New Zealand ("LGNZ") to ask the Government to take a 
further action to address New Zealand's housing affordability issue.  We wrote to the previous 
Government on this matter in June 2015 and now wish to raise our concerns with you.  I have 
attached the letter that was sent as it outlines in detail the case for an inquiry. 
 
In our view, addressing the unjustifiably high residential construction costs is essential and should 
take place alongside the initiatives you already have underway, including the Urban Growth Agenda, 
Kiwibuild, and reviewing the regulation of building products and assurance systems. 
 
The Productivity Commission, Commerce Commission and MBIE uncovered evidence of competition 
and regulatory barriers to expansion and innovation in the residential construction sector, which are 
contributing to higher costs.  In LGNZ's view, there has been no detailed investigation into the 
matters raised and the identified issues have not been addressed.  We consider this to be a gap in 
the policy responses to the issue of housing unaffordability. 
 
We therefore ask the Government to consider commissioning a special taskforce to conduct more 
detailed analysis into the market, and we will be advocating publicly for this.  The attached letter 
explains why we believe this action is required. 
 
We appreciate that legislation is in train to provide the commerce Commission with powers to 
conduct market reviews but even with speedy passage of the legislation we expect that it will be 
some time before the Commerce Commission might choose to pick this issue up. The housing 
affordability issue is too important to wait that long.  
 
 



   

 
We would welcome an opportunity to discuss this matter with you.  
 
Kind regards, 

 
 
 
 

Malcolm Alexander 
Chief Executive 
Local Government New Zealand 
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